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Dr. Dale, Chairperson Smith and members of the board, 

As you know, SLEEP has been working to increase awareness of teen sleep needs and advocating for healthier bell schedules for our students since 2004.

During this time, we have encountered numerous myths about the potential impacts of changing bell schedules.  At first, we were under the impression that it would cost a lot of money.

We heard that any change to transportation would likely increase costs.  The estimates given by school leaders were at one point as high as 75 million dollars.  

This board in its wisdom recognized that the benefits shown from later high school start times were worthy of further exploration and that maybe just maybe, we could improve our transportation system, so you hired a transportation consultant to provide a more objective estimate of the costs involved.

The consultant reported that at least one option for a no cost solution to the too-early start time problem was possible.  In fact, there are many, many different options available that cost nothing or save money.

Thanks to this board’s persistence and to more accurate analysis of the problem, thousands of students have improved bell schedules and we saved money—savings that will accrue year after year.  

Unfortunately, we are still fighting myths.  Last year’s draft Iteration 3 was definitely not the best option and in hind sight, never should have been presented to the public.  FCPS needn’t have changed the bell schedules at so many middle and elementary schools and FCPS certainly never should have presented a plan that included any unnecessarily drastic changes.  It’s equally clear that we are fighting new myths partly because the plan was presented to the public without any attempt to define best-case schedules for after-school activities.

I was dismayed to see that another myth has surfaced in Dean Tistadt’s response to Patty Reed’s budget question (#52) about the bell schedule.  To set the record straight, I must tell you that the community still supports healthier bell schedules for students Kindergarten through 12th grade. SLEEP continues to attract new members and new volunteers, SLEEP continues to hear from parents hoping that a solution to this problem is in the works, and every time the community is asked, “Do you want later start times for high school students?”  The majority response has always been “Yes”.  Among other problems, last year’s survey by FCPS never asked that question.

We want our children to have the same opportunities for a healthy schedule that the students in Loudoun, Arlington, Alexandria, and Falls Church cities currently have.  High schools in these districts all start at or after 8 a.m. while maintaining vibrant and competitive sports and extra-curricular activities as well as providing reasonable schedules for children in Kindergarten through 8th grade. 

When FCPS officials repeat old and new myths, it is a distraction.  Finding a way to provide healthy bell schedules should be a priority.  It’s important for learning as well as health and can even save money for the school system.  Please help set the record straight and continue exploring healthier bell schedules for our students.
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Later Start Times Mean Better Performance:


In the Classroom, on the Field, and Behind the Wheel















